Office of The President
STATE HOUSE, MAURITIUS

PRESS RELEASE

The Office of the President has taken note of reports circulating in the local
media, which have cited an Africa Intelligence report claiming that
His Excellency Mr. Dharambeer Gokhool, G.C.S.K., President of the Republic,
was allegedly in contact with His Excellency Mr. Andry Rajoelina, President of
the Republic of Madagascar.

The President of the Republic of Mauritius wishes to place on record that
he has had no contact whatsoever, at any time, with the President of the Republic

of Madagascar.

The Office of the President calls on all stakeholders, including members of

the media, to verify all information through official channels before publication.
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